## Michael V Hockley 2 Perrin's Lane

Ms M S Zenab Haji-Ismail London Borough of Camden Planning Department 5 Pancras Square London N1C 4AG

Thursday, 23 July 2015

Dear Ms Haji-Ismail

Ref: Application 2015/3530/P 22 Frognal Way London NW3 6XE

I am in wholehearted support of this planning application as I have been a resident of Hampstead and Highgate all my life and am very familiar with the area and the site in particular.

The property in Frognal Way was built by Harold and Daphne Cooper who were lifelong friends of my late mother in law and I was very close to Harold Cooper during the planning and building of this house. As you may know Daphne Cooper was a paraplegic and the property was specifically designed for her needs. They both lived there until 2006. My daughter is married to the Cooper's grandson and the whole family are very interested in the proposed new building for a young growing family.

I am now living in Perrin's Lane and attended the planning meeting given by the Sans on their open days. I think that it is about time that another family has use of this wonderful site. The proposed new building will add to the charm of Hampstead better than what is left of the present eyesore. It would also blend better into the site and will be more in keeping with the present day rules on building in this area. The planted out garden roof would make the building less obtrusive than what was there before.

I hope the Council will grant the planning application for the proposed house and the family can enjoy the new house as much as the Coopers and their family did when they lived there.

Yours sincerely

Michael Hockley